
Greetings from Dream Home in China. 
 
I hope that everybody is doing well in Christ. I know that many people want to know how Elaine 
is keeping.  Her body is getting better though her left hand is still recovering.  It has been a 
very challenging time for her.  Keith who has been helping Elaine lost her balance and fell on 
the hard surface of the parking lot. The following message is from Elaine. 
 

"Dear All, 
   When the surgeon looked at the x-rays of the shoulder, he ordered a ct scan and based on that 
might suggest just keeping it in the sling and letting it heal naturally! Much superior to doing 
surgery.  Her broken finger still must be evaluated by a hand specialist. Please continue to pray 
for this miracle to continue unfolding!"  
 

Now Elaine is the one who is helping Keith. Elaine and Keith are very thankful to Brady who 
offers to stay with them and drive for them, but she has to leave soon.  Elaine isn't able to drive 
yet.  This means that Elaine and Keith need someone to drive for them. Please pray for 
someone to come along that will be able to help them travel. Moreover, Elaine's best friend 
Glenda, died on June 15th. Elaine misses her greatly. I also got a call from Elaine to say that 
Keith's Dad (97years old) went to heaven on June 17th. 
 
Pray for Elaine's recovery that it would be complete and she would have a peaceful heart in this 
challenging time. 
Pray for Keith's healing soon and memorial service for Keith's Dad. 
Pray for Glenda's family. 
 
Now, Let’s talk about our children in Dream Home 

 
On June 1st was the children's day in China. We had Chinese 
volunteers who prepared some activities with our children. They 
had race competitions. For example one volunteer got one child 
who was in a wheelchair and they raced. Everybody wanted to win 
and they ran so fast. It was a little bit scary but was so much fun 
for our children.  I am so grateful that people care for our 
children.  

 
There was no school for 3days during Labor’ s day. Our 3 young men (LuPing, LiangLiang and 

Sam) were able to join youth camp in the Club which they go to 
every Sunday. Their Club is the 
model of Sunday school in China. 
The wife of the club has a heart 
for children and youth.  She is 
teaching the youth how to be a 
good Sunday school teacher . 
 

LiangLiang(young man 
with Cerebral palsy) is doing good in the school(college). Faculty 
members from his school visited our Dream Home in June. They took our children outside and 



pushed them in their wheelchairs in the fresh air. They were proud of LiangLiang that he passed 
his exams.  
 

We are very proud of LuPing too. He passed all exams and got a junior college degree.  
He is joining now for B school training.  He is continuing to learn sign language and some music 
instruments. Please pray for his health since he has to use a catheter whole his life. 
 

 Sam (YongEn),  His roommate gave him noodles and he put the bowl on the knee. He 
forgot that he couldn't feel on his leg and he got burnt. It was not badly burned, but it has taken 
some time to heal.  There's no elevator in the school so he has had to stay at home for a 
month because he isn't able to climb stairs. Thankfully he has gone back to school now.  

 
ZhiLei is doing excellent in the school. He got 100% in 

Math and Chinese. He likes Arts too. I hope that he is able to 
read Chinese more so he can read Children's bible by himself 
soon.  Please keep praying for ZhiLei's adoption. 

 
About Peace, he is 

doing wonderful. He says 
many nice things and his 

actions are already lovely. I hope that he can go to the 
orphanage foster program soon. I can still take him to my 
home during the weekend for a visit. 
 
Lastly, we have a prayer request. We got a donation to buy the 
special activity chair for children with Cerebral palsy. We are able to buy the chair in America.  
But we don't know yet how to get it to China. We almost got hope that somebody would bring it 
when they come back to ShenYang. But, they realized the two boxes are bigger than they 
expected. We are willing to pay for extra over charge to get it here.  Please, let us know if you 
know anyone who is travelling back to ShenYang or is coming to visit Shenayang. I have a friend 
who works in ShenYang airport. He is willing to help me get whatever we need for our children 
from abroad. SY airport will be willing to help us as long as someone brings the wheelchairs. We 
need two people to bring the activity chair as there are two boxes. 
 
Please pray that we can get the activity chair from US to ShenYang. 

We would like to clarify the intent of the two donation options for us: donations to World Outreach are 

for MIGYEONG personally while donations sent to “Ambassadors Of Joy” in Austin are for the ministry 

here in Shenyang with the orphans and their needs at our discretion. Again, we are so appreciative of 

your support financially and in prayer! We would have to close up shop for sure without you all standing 

with us! 

Love, Migyeong and Elaine 

Ambassadors of Joy (China) 
508 West Lookout Drive Ste 14-1005 



Richardson, Texas 75080  

OR 

World Outreach 
P.O.Box 747  
Live Oak, Ca. 95953 
 
With “Elaine Hennessy & MIGYEONG KANG-China” in the memo of the check 
For “online” donations, go to www.worldoutreach.info where you can donate via PayPal or using a 
Credit card or Debit card. 

http://www.worldoutreach.info/
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